PARKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
SAC MEETING
December 13,2018

I. Roll to Establish A Quorum:

The majority of members were present which established 2 quorum. Meeting
was called to order @7:40 am.

Il. Approval of November Minutes:
- The November agenda was reviewed. A motion was made by Mrs. King to
approve. A second was made by Miss Melissa. The motion passed.
- Minutes were reviewed from November. A motion was made by Mrs. King
to approve. A second was made by Miss Melissa. The motion passed.

III. Monitor School Improvement Plan:

-the focus is on the students in the lowest 30%. Looking at I-ready and BAS

scores. We will compare diagnostic results and look at gains. Students will be

placed in groups for “pull out” by support staff.

-The BSA will be given in January after we return from break and we ill have

scores for more data.

-eProve survey results:
-Purpose & Direction: Parent Overall Rating (POR)=4.35, Student
Overall Rating(SOR)= 2.85. Staff Overall Rating (STOR)= 4.0.
-Governance and Leadership: POR=4.40, SOR= 2.62,STOR=3.99
-Teaching & Assessing for Learning: POR= 4.42, SOR=2.73, STOR=3.97
-Resource & Support Systems: POR=4.40, SOR=2.76, STOR=3.99
-Using Results for Continuous Improvement: POR=4.377, SOR=2.55,
STOR=4.02
Overall Rating 3.99

IV. Title 1 Updates:
-Mrs. Polacek was present to give Title 1 updates.
-Parents are asked to please sign up for the Annual conference coming up
next year. It's a great event and there is amazing information.
-Beginning in February, please look for Title 1 news and updates in our
Panther Paws newsletter regarding upcoming trainings, parent involvement
plan and what funds will be used for this year.

V. SAF Report:
-Mr. Boulos was not present at today’s meeting.
-Mrs. Wilkerson shared the latest SAF news with us: At the last calendar
meeting on 11-28-18 the committee has decided to present calendar option 1



(starting school on a Wednesday next year) It will be presented to the school
board on 12-18-18. The need for daycare for that Monday and Tuesday prior
was taken into consideration and they will reach out to inform local camps
and day care centers. This will enable them to plan ahead and accommodate
children.

- It was presented that for 2019-20 for Broward County Schools to close the
entire week of Thanksgiving. This will not happen next year, however, the
Broward County School Board will consider this for the 2020-21 school year.
-Next meeting is 12-20-18

VL. Principal Updates:
-Currenty she is meeting with all teachers for data chats. Discussion are being
held on meeting student’s needs, as well as, RTI.
-SMART $. She has met with the single point of entry team. The process has
started and we are in construction.
-Safety and Security- once the single point of entry is complete there will be
ONLY one way in to the school. PE area & building 3 will be enclosed. This
should start by February 2019!
-discussed how to use our School Choice $100,000 in funds. It is considered
capital funds. It is at the school’s discretion on how to use the money. It must
be used for enhancement/improvement of the school and must last 5 years.
Cannot be consumable items. Ideas were listed for example. Work on
playground, remove sand, benches outside, shade areas, new desk and some
equipment for morning announcements.
-It's a busy time of the year. Happy Holidays!!

VII. PTA
-Holiday show is this evening
-Holiday Store is this week
-We can always use volunteers.
-900 ice pops are in the refrigerator for students on field days.

VIII. Adjournment of Meeting
At 8:08 a.m. a motion was made by Mrs. Ritchie to adjourn the meeting. A
second was made by Mrs. ]. King. The motion passed. HAPPY HOLIDAYS!

Respectfully Submitted,

Mrs. Laneia Hall, Principal



